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Santa Claus is coming to town Dec. 10 th !  
The City of Aumsville and Aumsville Rural Fire 

Department join together to bring you their 

combined annual SANTA VISIT, TREE LIGHTING, 

and ARFD OPEN HOUSE  
 

Santa, on an ARFD fire truck, will start his visit at 11:00 

am in Highberger Meadows and then proceed throughout 

the city streets (the expected route map is on page 2).  

Santa will be making occasional stops to get down and 

visit with the children.  

 

If you miss Santaõs Visit in your neighborhood, you will have 

the opportunity to see Santa Saturday evening. Come 

downtown for the tree lighting and have more picture 

opportunities with Santa at the Fire Station. 
 

The Annual Christmas Tree Lighting ceremony is in Tower Park 

at 7 pm.  The Fire Departmentõs open house with fire trucks, 

fun, and special guest, Santa Claus will be 5 to 7:30 pm at 5th 

and Church Streets!  There will be cookies, punch, coffee, hot 

cider and cocoa.  Maybe you would like to join in carolingé   
 

If you are interested in helping provide cookies, or have 

questions, please call Aumsville Police Dept. (503 749-2188), 

Aumsville Rural Fire Dept. Support Team (503 749-2894) or 

City Hall (503 749-2030).   
 

There will be a prize drawing again this 

year:  Fill out the entry to bring and 

drop in the drawing box.  You 

must be present to win (only one 

entry per family, please). 
 

We always have a good time and 

hope youõll enjoy visiting and 

celebrating during the Christmas 

Tree Lighting Ceremony and Fire 

Dept. open house again this year!    
 

We love Christmas in 

Aumsville ð  

A Great Place to Live!

DONõT MISS THIS MONTHõS ARTICLES:  
Bandstand Completed 11 
Council Opening 20 
Utility Rate Changes 8 
 

REGULAR FEATURES: 
Commissionerõs Corner 4 
Emergency Preparedness 7 
Family Fun 13 
Hometown Heroes 17 
Legislative Update 11 
Mayorõs Message 3 
Monthly Crossword 12 
Police Corner 6 
Word Search 15 
 

The newsletter is published monthly.  A full -page ad is $35; 
half -page ad $20; quarter page ad $15; and business card 
size $10.  Please submit articles and advertising by the 15 th 
of each month to City of Aumsville, 595 Main Street, 97325.  
Newsletter Coordinator: Lora Hofmann; Editor: Ron Har ding.  
Direct questions to city hall ð 503-749-2030. 

NEWSLETTER 
 

DECEMBER 2016 A GREAT Place to Live!  
www.aumsville.us * 503 749-2030 

Advertising in the newsletter does not reflect any direct or implied end orsement by the City of Aumsville.  The city reserves the right to edit 

all advertisements and articles, and may reject any when determined by the city administrator that it is in the public intere st to do so.  

ENTRY FOR TOWER PARK  
TREE LIGHTING CEREMONY  

PRIZE DRAWING  
(must be present to win)  

 

Name:           
(only one entry per family)  

 
Address:        
  

Phone:      

http://www.aumsville.us/
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Aumsvilleôs Food Bank Going Strong!  
 

Pastor Eric Nylund reports that the food bank is helping 45-50 

families a week.   
 

They are very appreciative of the local churches and local 

businesses for their support this holiday season: 
 

* Mt. View Wesleyan Church (Pastor Mike 

and An Awesome Life group!) 

* Riverview Community Bank 

* Aumsville Post Office 

* Aumsville Medical Clinic  

* Pizza Peddler (raising money with their recent 

Dodgeball Tournament)

 

There are also many great individuals that are helping to 

make this work.  The food bank is always in need of food (mostly protein -- 

meat, peanut butter, tuna).  Marion Polk Food Share is providing some 

fresh produce and bakery items; otherwise they are counting on the 

communityõs assistance.   
 

Are you able to help? 
 

Aumsville PCG is glad for any volunteers, tax -deductible cash 

contributions, and food  contributions.  

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

AUMSVILLE FOOD BANK HOURS 
Thursdays - 9am-11am and 3pm -5pm 

 

Location:   Pentecostal Church of God  
(the little yellow church off Leverman Rd.)   

10153 Mill Creek Rd. Aumsville 
Email: aumsvillepcg@gmail.com  
Call:  541 228-0474 for more info .  

 7PM 

mailto:aumsvillepcg@gmail.com
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With the elections over, the votes counted, the results in, we 
accept the decisions and will of the people; going on with 
our lives, and placing the governing role our country, state, 
county, and cities in hands of those in whom we have 

elected.  I want to thank all those who stepped up to the plate to run for office.  ñIn all walks of life, 
whether we get a hit or strike out; it is better to have stepped up to the plate, than to not have 
stepped up at all.ò  
 

Congratulations to Robert Baugh, our mayor-elect; Lorie Walters and Trina Lee on their re-election to 
the city council, and Kevin Crawford, our newly-elected councilor.  Our prayers and best for success 
as they continue in making ñAumsville, a Great Place to Live!ò 
 

The Christmas season; one of our favorite times of the year will soon be here.  This year, with my 
wifeôs illness, weôve started early.  We already have our tree up and are enjoying the true meaning of 
Christmas; the birth of Jesus Christ, our Lord!  There is an unknown author that writes about the 
Christmas heart.  The author writes the Christmas heart is a gentle heart , where malice and envy 
have no part.  Where coldness and bitterness cannot stay.  Where the spirit of Christmas holds full 
sway, and joy will enter and grief depart, when Christmas candles light the heart.  
From our family to your family, our Christmas pra yer for you:  
 

God grant you peace for Christmas 
And fill your heart with cheer;  

God grant you health and happiness 
Throughout the coming year.  

 
God guide you with His wisdom 

And keep you in His care; 
This is our special wish for you. 

This is our Christmas prayer. 
 
Our prayers and best for a happy holiday season.  Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.  It has 
been a privilege to have been your mayor for the past 30 years!  
 
May God bless, 

 
 
 

Mayor Harold White and family  
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 Master Recycler Course  
 

by Jolene Kelley 

 

Everyone in my family has a reusable 
water bottle. My laptop bag is made from 
recycled seatbelts. I take reusable cups to 
my favorite coffee shops and my own 

reusable bags when grocery shopping. I love technology 
and use event tickets that can be scanned from my phone 
and I canôt think of any bills I donôt receive and pay 
electronically.    
 

So you see, I thought I was doing pretty well when I 
signed up for Marion Countyôs Master Recycler course. I realized how little I knew by the first class and 
knew I was in over my head when people were excited about visiting a worm farm. I didnôt get it. What 
the heck does a worm farm have to do with recycling? I soon found out, but more about that later.  
 

For anyone not familiar with Marion Countyôs Master Recycler course, it is 30 hours of class time and field 
trips covering the importance of waste reduction and recycling. However, itôs so much more! Iôve met 
people, instructors and students alike, who are passionate about protecting our environment and usi ng 
green thinking to make a difference in our community.  
 

Marina showed us how to turn trash into treasure with her creative reuse of soda cans to make 
fashionable clothing. From Chris I learned more about Habitat for Humanityôs ReStore ï a place to donate 
and purchase used goods for household projects. And from Keith I was inspired to start a Green Team at 
my workplace and work towards EarthWISE certification for not only the building I work in, but other 
county facilities.  
 

Nancy showed us how she helped get her workplace EarthWISE certified. They even compost food items 
from the employee breakroom for a co -workerôs worm farm. Remember, I said weôd get back to the 
worms. It turns out that worm composting, or vermicomposting, creates a nutrient rich soil while helping 
to divert certain food waste from the waste stream. Worm composting can range from small home garden 
use to large industrial operations like the one our class visited. While Iôm not sure Iôm ready to start a 
worm farm, I am very willing to tr y a home composter as well as make better use of my yard debris bin.  
 

My point is that I probably never would have known about worm composting ï or that I can reduce 
household hazardous waste by using baking soda, vinegar, Castile soap, and hydrogen peroxide to clean 
my house, that 20 percent of the countyôs garbage is made up of food waste, or that ñbiodegradableò and 
ñcompostableò are not interchangeable terms ï had I not participated in the Master Recycler course.   
 

I am also more cognizant of what I b uy, its packaging, and how I can creatively reuse the things I 
already have. And while my family already recycles many items, we have yet to compost food. As the 
holidays approach, Iôll be thinking of creative ways to wrap gifts using paper and items that can be reused 
or recycled and making gift choices for items that are really wanted and needed. Because most 
importantly, Iôve learned that being a Master Recycler is only a little bit about recycling ï itôs about 
reducing and reusing first.  
 

Iôm looking forward to seeing my classmates at Master Recycler events and other trainings to spread the 
news about waste reduction and recycling. If youôre interested at all, I encourage you to find out more 
about the Master Recycler course. It is time well spent. For more information, contact Marion County 
Environmental Services at (503) 365-3191 or environmentalservices@co.marion.or.us. Tell them Jolene 
sent you.  

M arion  

County  

BNLLHRRHNMDQR½ 

Corner  

mailto:environmentalservices@co.marion.or.us
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Aumsville Police Department Toy Drive  

 

CHRISTMAS IS JUST A FEW WEEKS AWAY AND THE AUMSVILLE 
POLICE DEPARTMENT STILL NEEDS YOUR HELP: 

 

They are gathering new, unopened gifts for children.   
(Cash works too!)  The gifts will be wrapped and delivered to 

children within Aumsville city limits .  

 

Last year, with the citizenõs generous help, the Aumsville Police Department 
gathered cash and toys to provide children with a merrier Christmas than they might have 
had!  It seems the need becomes greater each yearé please help us give to children again 
this year.  

 

This is how you might help :   
 

We are seeking the names of children within the Aumsville 
City limits  who could benefit from the toy drive.   
 

Application forms can be obtained and submitted at the 
Aumsville Police Department.  Office Hours are Monday 
thr ough Friday ð 8 am to  4 pm.  We need those names by 
4:00 pm on December 12th.    
 

What to Bring to the Aumsville Police Department:  
V Oregon Photo ID or Drivers License for 
Parents/Grandparents  (they must have an Aumsville city limitsõ address) 

 

V You will need one of the following for each child: Social 
Security Card, Medical Card, or Birth Certificate  

 

V Current Utility Bill for proof of address  

 

Note:  If you live outside of Aumsville city limits, in Aumsville Rural Fire District, 
you must register at Aumsvil le Fire Dept. 503 -749-2894 

 

Would you be able to provide a gift or two for either a boy or girl ð 
basketballs, games, and cash are especially needed.  We use the cash to 
buy gifts once we have an idea of the various ages represented and the 
toys that have been donated.  We could use some wrapping paper and 
scotch tape too.  We will be wrapping presents on Sat., Dec. 17 th at 6 pm 
in the Chester Bridges Memorial Community Center, come join us!  

 

Toy collection barrels are at the following locations:  We need a ll donations by Dec. 15th, although the 
sooner we have them, the better we will know what we have available to pass out.  
 

 Police Dept   Pizza Peddler  Neufeldtõs  Tornado Fitness Riverview Community Bank 
 597 Main St 325 Main St  190 Main St 685 Main St  112 Main St 
 

If you have questions about donations, or about submitting the name of a child who could use a 
merrier Christmas, contact Brenda at the Police Department (503) 749 -2188.  
 

We want to thank Pizza Peddler for their generosity to the Toy Drive and  to our residents 
with their offer of a $3 or $4 discount on a pizza with the donation of a new toy!   

 

Thank you and Merry Christmas! 

Special Offer from  

 The Pizza Peddler 
325 Main Street 
503-749-1004 

 

Bring in any new, unwrapped toy for 
the toy barrel and receive $3  off on a 

large or $4 off on a giant pizza.  
 

Not valid with any other coupon or offer.  
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ά{ŀŦŜ /ƛǘȅ wŜǇƻǊǘέ 

In the recently released report, Aumsville 
was ranked 13th safest city in Oregon, up 

from 19th last report.  Hubbard continues to 
be the number 1 safest city in the state. 

On October 5th, Officers rode their 
bicycles through town with over 200 kids to 
celebrate ά.ƛƪŜκ²ŀƭƪ ǘƻ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 5ŀȅέΦ 

 

      On October 7th, we held our first 
ά/ƻŦŦŜŜ ²ƛǘƘ ŀ /ƻǇέ Event.  Several 
members of the community, as well as 
council personnel met at bŜǳŦŜƭŘǘΩǎ ŦƻǊ 
coffee and conversation. 
 

 

BATMAN visited Aumsville on 
Holloween night, passing out candy and 
goodwill. 

Aumsville Police Department                                

503 -749 -2188                                                       
Look for us on Facebook!  

 

 

In October, the department responded to 84 calls for 
service that r esulted in reports being taken. In 
addition, we investigated 13 crimes with 9 arrests.  
These are all broken-down in table form.   
 

Additionally, there was $25,000 in property stolen, 
$300 damaged, $2500 recovered, and $25 found 
property.  Two dogs were ta ken to Animal Control.   
 

Reserves worked a total of 150 hours during the 
month of October: 142 volunteer  hours and 8 paid 
hours. 
 

Traffic Violations  City  County  

Careless Driving   

Defective Lighting  2 1 

Driving While Suspended 1 1 

Expired Registration    

Fail to Carry Proof of Insurance  0/0  1/4  

Fail to Change Address  1 

Fail to Yield  Ped. In Crosswalk   

Following Too Close   

Miscellaneous Violations 1  

No Seat Belt/Improper Wear    

No Valid Op 2 0 

Provide Vehicle Unqual. Driver    

Speeding  1 8 

Use of electronic device  1 0 
 

Crime Number  Arrested  

Assault IV   

Burglary/Attempt Burglary    

Criminal Mischief 2 3 

Disorderly Conduct 1 1 

Harassment/Telephone   

Menacing   

MIP (Alcohol)/Drug Offense 0/1  0/1  

Misc. Crime 1  

Poss. Controlled Substance 1 1 

Restraining Order Violation    

Stalking Complaint   

Stolen Vehicle/Trailer  1/0  1/0  

Theft/Fraud  2/0  0/0  

Theft from Vehicle  1  

Trespass 1 1 

Warrant Arrest/Probation Viol.  2/0  2/0  

Weapon   
 

Calls for Service  Number  

911 Hang Up/Welfare Checks/Civil Dispute 0/4/0  

Assist other Agency ð City 2 

Assist other Agency ð DHS 5 

Assist other Agency ð Fire Dept 2 

Assist other Agency ð  Turner PD 3 

Assist other Agency ð Stayton PD 5 

Assist other Agency ð MCSO 5 

Assist other Agency ð other Agency 3 

Assist Person/ Citizen Contact 2/6  

Attempt Suicide/Mental Hold  0/1  

Dogs- Barking/Dog @ Large/Bite 0/3/0  

Driving Impound 2 

False Alarms  

Found/lost/seized property  1/1/0  

Noise/Traffic Complaint  3/1  

Open Door 1 

Ordinance Violation  10 

Runaway Juvenile/ Missing person 0/1  

Suspicious Person/Vehicle/Circumstance 2/1/6  

Traffic Accident/Hit And Run  1/0  

Unattended Death/Notification   

Vehicle Repo  

Verbal Domestic Disturbance 3 

POLICE CORNER 
Richard Schmitz, Chief of Police 

503-749-2188 
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TENTH MONTH OF 12 MONTH PLAN FOR BUILDING YOUR 336 HOUR (TWO WEEK) KIT: 
 

 ITEMS TO PURCHASE OR HAVE ON HAND: 
Hammer and assorted nails 
Screwdrivers and assorted wood screws 

Heavy duty plastic tarps, or sheets of visqueen 
Extra toothbrush per person and toothpaste

 

ACTIVITIES: 
Make arrangements to have someone help your children, if you are at work when an emergency occur s 
Conduct an earthquake drill at home 
Replace prescription medicines as required by expiration dates 
 
OUR WEATHER IS CHANGINGé.GOODBYE FALLé.HELLO WINTERé..LETS GET PREPARED! 

 

WINTER STORMS CAN RANGE FROM A MODERATE SNOW OVER A FEW HOURS, TO A BLIZZARD WITH 
BLINDING WIND-DRIVEN SNOW THAT LASTS FOR SEVERAL DAYS.    REGARDLESS OF THE SEVERITY OF 

A WINTER STORM, YOU SHOULD BE PREPARED IN ORDER TO REMAIN SAFE DURING THESE EVENTS 
 

KNOW THE DIFFERENCE!  
 

WINTER STORM OUTLOOK ï Winter storm conditions are possible in the 
next 2 to 5 days.  
 

WINTER WEATHER ADVISORY ï Winter weather conditions are expected 
to cause significant inconveniences and may be hazardous.  When caution 
is used, these situations should not be life threatening.  
 

WINTER STORM WATCH ï Winter storm conditions are possible within 
the next 36 to 48 hours.  People in a watch area should review their 
winter storm plans and stay informed about weather conditions.   
 

WINTER STORM WARNING ï Life threatening, severe winter conditions 
have begun or will begin within 24 hours.  People in a warning area 
should take precautions immediately. 
 

AS WINTER APPROACHES, ADD THE FOLLOWING SUPPLIES TO YOUR 
EMERGENCY KIT: 
*Environmentally safe products to melt ice on walkways  
*Sand to improve traction  
*Snow shovels and other snow removal equipment 
*Sufficient heating fuel  

 

MAKE A FAMILY COMMUNICATION PLAN 
 

WINTERIZE YOUR VEHICLE 
*Update your vehicle emergency kits 
 

WINTERIZE YOUR HOME 
 

FOR MORE INFORMATION ON PREPARING FOR WINTER WEATHER VISIT WWW.READY.GOV 
 

Also visit the Oregon Office of Emergency Management ñ2 weeks Readyò Facebook page and get your 
family, neighborhood, community 2 weeks ready!   While visiting the Oregon Office of Emergency 
Management website, take a look at the weekly watch report for more great in formation! 
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A Message from Finance Officer Hoyer 
 

 The city offers multiple ways for utility customers to pay their bills. Our 
convenient online payment system can eliminate the worry of payments 
being lost in the mail or just the need to drive to City Hall. Even though this 
service has been available for some time now, some customers are still 
surprised to learn that they can pay their bills online,  so we wanted to 
remind you of our online bill portal through Invoice Cloud.  You can register 
your account onli ne and view your bills the day that they are generated  ð no 
more waiting on the mail!  You can also pay your bill online instantly, setup 
automatic payments to be made the 10 th of every month, or schedule your 
own payment monthly.  

 

**Please note, Invoice Cloud charges a small convenience fee for all online payments: $.95 for EFT, 
and $2.95 for credit/debit card. **  

 

To enroll, please visit www.aumsville.us, click on the payments button, then òRegister Hereó.  All 
it tak es is an email address and your current water/sewer account number to get started!  Feel 
free to call us at City Hall with any questions you might have.  We would be happy to help walk you 
through the initial setup process, so that you can have access to t his easy-to-use website! 

 

 

 
 
 

 

EDENôS IMAGE 

LANDSCAPE 
LLC    LBC     #8515 

503 -393 -2372  
www.edensimage.com Licensed 

       Bonded 
          Insured 

Did you know that the city of Aumsville requires 
annual backflow testing for underground sprinklers? 

 
Call us now to schedule a January 2017 

backflow test to take advantage of our January 
Back-flow Testing Special of $20! 

 
~Let us know you saw this ad~ 

 
Paid Advertisement 

PLEASE NOTE:   

 UTILITY RATE CHANGES  
 

The annual cost of utilities service 
adjustment goes into effect on water and 
sewer rates Dec. 1

st
.  Base rates on a 

regular residential bill will be equal to 
$35.44 for water (4% increase) & $41.37 
Sewer (2% increase).  The total increase for 
the month is $2.17.   
 

The residential senior rate increases $1.02 
for water and $.64 for sewer (total monthly 
increase $1.66).  The water consumption 
rate, for those using more than the 7000 
gallons included in the base rate, is also 
being raised 4%: the new rate will be $3.33 
per 1,000 gallons above the base of 7,000 
gallons.  
 

You Will See It in January on Your Bill 
Base Rate Utility Billing is now: $76.81;  

Senior Base Rate Utility billing now $59.67 

http://www.aumsville.us/
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MEMO FROM THE CITY ADMINISTRATOR   
 

As Christmas quickly approaches, and the year comes to an end, I feel especially 

thankful for our community and my role here in Aumsville.  I have been fortunate to get 

to know many in our community; to be able to share your thoughts and perspectives 

about our community--past and present, and to hear your stories and often-times lifeõs 

challenges, which I find inspirational. 
 

Even in my seemingly short time here, I can already sense that this is a community 

willing to continue to forge our future together, supporting each other.  Each of you 

contributes to the fabric that makes Aumsville such a wonderful community, and a great 

place to live.  This is not created by building a specific amenity or building; a great place 

to live is created by the sense of community, giving us a place to belong.  Each of us 

contribute through our offer of fellowship to our friends and neighbors, and that 

fellowship is particularly meaningful this time of year.  
 

So to each of you who call Aumsville your home, I offer a very heartfelt thank you for welcoming me and for 

allowing me to experience the uniqueness of the holiday season in a place such as this!  
 

In an effort to encourage and emphasize the immense holiday cheer our community possesses, the city is 

focusing on developing a holiday decor to be displayed for all to enjoy. We want to strive for a cohesive 

approach to these decorations, and so we've chosen to start small and add a bit more each year.  As we grow 

our resources, we want to someday feature decor throughout town.  To get us started, this year the city hall and 

community center area will feature new Christmas decorations.  It is most likely that we will not have 

decorations along Main Street this year as we rebuild ageing decorations; however, we know you will enjoy the 

display at City Hall.  I hope you and your family will have the opportunity to enjoy these reminders of the season, 

and if you do come by City Hall, don't forget to stop in and say hello!  
 

I want to give a special thank you to area businesses for donating to help decorate City Hall: Republic Services, 

Recology Organics, Aumsville Rural Fire District and the city.  Thank you for helping enhance our Christmas 

season. 
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SEEKING MEDICARE 
ANSWERS  

?????????? 

Dick Mullins  

Senior Health Care Consultant 

~ 
Representing many plans with fine companies  

Medicare Supplement, Medicare Advantage, 
Prescription Drug, Final Expense, Convalescent, 
Dental, and Cancer/Stroke/Heart Attack Plans. 

 

Please CALL 503-508-4464 for an appointment 
410 Michael Way, Aumsville, Oregon 

 

 

PAID ADVERTISEMENT  
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Legislative Update  

 
 

REPRESENTATIVE HACK NAMED 
OREGON HOUSE REPUBLICAN WHIP 

 
Salem Representative to Play Key Role 

in 2017 Legislative Session 
 

Salem Representative Jodi Hack has been elected by her colleagues to serve as 
Whip for the Oregon House Republican caucus.  Rep. Hack, who will be sworn in 
for her second term in 2017, previously served the caucus as Deputy Whip. 
 
ñItôs an honor to have been elected by my colleagues to serve in this new position,ò said Rep. Hack. 
ñAs the caucus Whip, my goal will be to help assist in developing the House Republican agenda for 
the 2017 session and guide that agenda through the legislative process. Iôm excited to have the 
opportunity to  serve my constituents and the House Republican caucus in this new capacity.ò 
 
In addition to her new role as House Republican Whip, Rep. Hack serves as a member of the 
House committees on Education, Transportation and Economic Development and Small 
Business Growth. She also serves on Ways and Means Natural Resources Subcommittee, the 
Joint Interim Task Force on Class Sizes and the Joint Interim Committee on Department of 
Energy Oversight Committee. 
 

Rep. Jodi Hack can be reached at 503-986-1419 or by email  at rep.jodihack@state.or.us  

 

Have you been to Porter Boone Park lately? 
 

I am so excited to tell you all that we are almost done with the new bandstand at Porter-Boone Park.  Our 
grant writing diva, Lora Hofmann, applied for and received a grant for a major portion of the cost of the 
bandstand, and the city made up the difference for the rest. Public Works was given the go ahead and we 
built it ourselves. Though we are not the fastest at getting things done, we think we do it right. When you 

get a chance, come on down and check it out. 
The parks advisory committee helped decide 
on the design and where it should be placed in 
the park. The committee was also a great help 
in deciding what our future parks are going to 
look like and their ideas are being incorporated 
into our new updated parks master plan.  
 
We can hardly wait for summer! 

Steve  
Public Works Director & humble carpenter! 
 

STATE 

REPRESENTATIVE  
 

JODI HACK  

 

House Dist. 19  

503 -986 -1419  

mailto:rep.jodihack@state.or.us


 

Aumsville Newsletter  Page 12 December 2016 

This MonthÞs Crossword 
 

Across 
1 Downhill ski run 
6 Served well 
10 International treaty 
14 Host at a roast 
15 Emulated Lady Godiva, say 
16 Gin fizz flavor 
17 Itôs at the back of the house 
19 Cry of pain 
20 Colombian city 
21 ñAnna and the King of _____ò 
22 Arctic or Indian, e.g.  
23 Chess conclusions 
25 Govt. medical agency 
26 The line drive filled the b____  
27 Old west drinking holes 
31 Tennis or badminton, e.g. 
34 Red planet 
35 River inlet 
36 Director of scary films 
40 Buck Rogers portrayer Gerard 
41 Gravy thickner 
42 ñItôs all coming back to me nowò 
43 Type of restaurant 
45 Han of ñStar Warsò 
47 Outer edge 
48 Pepsi bottle topper 
52 backed away from the shore 
55 Cageôs ñLeaving Las Vegasò co-star Elizabeth 
56 Lady of Spain 
57 Make _____ for it (flee) 
58 Rapt 
60 Big name in hotels 
61 Banana part 
62 Possessed 
63 Nosegay 
64 Cravings 
65 Nervous 
Down 
1 Nez ____ War of 1877 
2 ñSee what ______, jelly bean?ò 
3 Burn with steam 
4 ñYoung Frankenstein actress 
5 ñThatôs disgusting!ò (var.) 
6 _______ Army (golfer Palmerôs fans) 
7 Musical wrap-ups 
8 Old Dead Sea kingdom 
9 Mountain ___ (brand of soda) 
10 Nut case 
11 What George couldnôt tell 
12 Nightclub in a Manilow tune 
13 High schooler, usually 

18 Words after woe 
22 Certain fuel source 
24 Space rock 
25 DEA agent 
27 Sank into the sofa 
28 ______ Plata (Montana motto) 
29 Pleasant 
30 _____ Fifth Avenue (high end store) 
31 Gives in to gravity 
32 Ballet bend 
33 Man _____ Manchaò 
34 Stir together 
37 Companion of gloom 
38 Federal agency for affordable homes 
39 Put on the feedbag 
44 Hysteria 
45 Racing boats 
46 Hershiser of pitching fame 
48 Martin, father of Charlie & Emilio 
49 Knockdown follower 
50 Hathaway and Bancroft 
51 Rice-growing area 
52 Dodge City marshal 
53 Vivacity 
54  No ifs, ands, or _____!ò 
55 He sank with Scharnhorst 
58 007 for one 
59 Constrictor snake 
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EASIEST Microwave Marshmallow Fudge Recipe 
 

Total Time: Prep: 15 min. + chilling  
Ingredients 
1 teaspoon butter  
1 can (16 ounces) chocolate frosting  
2 cups (12 ounces) semisweet chocolate chips  
½ cup chopped walnuts  
½ cup miniature marshmallows  
 

Direct ions 
1. Line a 9- in. square pan with foil and grease the foil 
with butter; set aside.  
In a microwave, melt frosting and chocolate chips; stir 
until smooth. Stir in walnuts; cool for 10 minutes. Stir in 
marshmallows.  
Transfer to prepared pan. Cover and refrigerate until 
firm.  
2. Using foil, lift fudge out of pan. Discard foil; cut 
fudge into 1- in. squares. Store in an airtight container 
in the refrigerator. Yield: about 2 pounds. 

Snickerdoodles Recipe 
 

Yield: 2-1/2 dozen 

Ingredients 
½ cup butter, softened 1 cup sugar 
1 egg ½  teaspoon vanilla extract 
1 ½ cups all-purpose flour ¼  teaspoon baking soda 
¼  teaspoon cream of tartar 
 

1. In a large bowl, cream butter and sugar until light and 
fluffy. Beat in egg and vanilla. Combine the flour, baking 
soda and cream of tartar; gradually add to the creamed 
mixture and mix well. 
 

2.  In a small bowl, combine 2 tablespoons sugar and 1 
teaspoon ground cinnamon 
 

3.  Shape dough into 1-inch balls; roll in cinnamon-
sugar.  
 

4.  Place 2 inch apart on ungreased 
baking sheets.  Bake at 375° for 10-12 
minutes or until lightly browned. Remove 
to wire racks to cool. 

 

Rice Krispies Marshmallow Treats  
 

INGREDIENTS 
6 cups Rice Krispies® cereal  
3 tablespoons butter  
1 package (10 oz., or about 40) large Marshmallows  
 (OR 4 cups Miniature Marshmallows) 
 

STOVE TOP DIRECTIONS 
1. In large saucepan melt butter over low heat. Add 
marshmallows and stir until completely melted. Remove from 
heat.  (Do not overcook!!) 
2. Add RICE KRISPIES cereal. Stir until well coated. 
3. Using buttered spatula or wax paper, evenly press mixture into 
13 x 9 x 2-inch pan coated with cooking spray. Cool. Cut into 2-
inch squares. Best if served the same day. 
 

MICROWAVE DIRECTIONS: 
In microwave-safe bowl heat butter and marshmallows on HIGH 
for 3 minutes, stirring after 2 minutes. Stir until smooth. Follow 
steps 2 and 3 above. Microwave cooking times may vary. 
 

Note:   
Î For best results, use fresh marshmallows 
Î 1 jar (7 oz.) marshmallow crème can be substituted for 

marshmallows 
Î Diet, reduced calorie or tub margarine is not recommended 
Î Store no more than two days at room temperature in airtight 

container. 

Family Holiday Traditions: A Day of Cookie Baking & Fudge Making 

Nothing says Holidays like cookies! Here are some very easy 

recipes for some of our favorites. Make it a day to remember. 
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SCENT OF THE MONTH  

Black Currant Bubbly 

Champagne bubbles stir black currant,    
sweet orange and vanilla sugar .  

*Discounts do not apply to Combine & Save. 

ENJOY THIS �0 �2 �1 �7 �+ �¶ �6 SPECIALS    
AT  A  10% DISCOUNT! *    

Stargaze  Warmer   G 
   $50 $45.00 

Scent Circle $3 $2.70 
Scentsy Bar $5 $4.50 
Room Spray $8 $7.20 

W A R M E R OF T HE M O N T H  

S targaze 
  
G 

Rediscover wonder.  Stargaze  comes alive    
with a  brilliant burst of light and color, giving you    

a front-row seat to a dazzling show.  

" tall, 20w 6.5 

Unlit Warmer 

Wendi Husband 

www.wendihusband.scentsy.us 

Questions? Contact me at 

Vendi1221@att.net 

 

 

 


